
Mike McCormack 
PO Box 5410 
Eagle, CO 81631 
mikemac@uncommoncommunications.net 
970-485.5847 
 
March 26, 2020 
 
Vail Mountaineer Hockey Club 
PO Box 2591 
Edwards, CO 81632 
 
Vail Mountaineer Hockey Club Members & Board of Directors; 
 
Please accept the nomination of Matt Gennett as a candidate for the upcoming 
election for the club’s board of directors. 
 
As the Town of Vail’s Director of Community Development, Matt is deeply involved in 
the matters which shape the future of our community and by extension, our club. In 
the many years that I’ve known him, he’s always proven to be a thoughtful and 
informed voice of both reason and pragmatism. 
 
His role in project management demands a broad skill set including fiscal 
responsibility, long range planning, consensus building among an extremely diverse 
group of constituents, and the consistent need for clear communication and 
transparency. Among the executive team responsible for the revamping of Dobson 
Arena, he’s adept at keeping a number of logistical balls in the air, all while good-
naturedly accommodating the multiple (and passionate!) perspectives of Vail’s 
citizens and elected officials. 
 
Matt has two players in the program and has coached for several years. We’ve been 
fortunate to count him as both a fellow parent sitting on the sidelines as well as a 
coach for our younger son. It’s through this lens that Matt’s qualities as a person truly 
shine. His ability to maintain both composure and perspective while still keeping 
practices animated and games competitive is a source of admiration for our family. 
 
I believe that Matt will always try to find the flexible solutions that accommodate the 
needs for players at both ends of the spectrum within the club, from 1st year Squirts 
to 2nd year Bantams and Midgets. Thank you in advance for considering him as a 
candidate. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
 
Mike McCormack 


